HONDO DRILLING COMPANY

POST OFFICE BOX % 2516
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 PHONE: (915) 682-9401

September 26, 1978
RECEIVED

SEP 27 1978
Mr. W.A. Gressett, Supervisor o.c.C.
0il Conservation Commission ARTEBIA, OFFICE

Drawer DD
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Dear Mr. Gressett: RE: Wright Fed. Com., No.2
N/2 Section 29, T18S, R29E
Eddy County, New Mexico

Concerning recent correspondance and 'phone conversations regarding the completion
of 4 point tests on the above subject well,

As explained in our telephone conversation this apparently a very marginal well,
The well has been acidized and sand fraced., We have experienced considerably dif-
ficulty in getting the well cleaned up in view of the excessive line pressure on
El Paso Natural Gas Company's transmission lines which is approxmiately 950 Lbs.

While the well has been improving somewhat, we have been able to produce only about
200 MCFPD plus 2 barrels of condensate and 3-5 barrels of frac fluid per day into the
line. Rather than blow to the air and waste the gas and liquids we have attempted

a clean-up into the line, hence the delay in being able to complete 4 point tests.

El Paso assures us they will have a new loop in their line in the next thirty days
with expectations of reducing their line pressure to approxmiately 550 Pounds. This
should aid us considerably in the evaluation of the well, When this has been acc-
omplished we will submit the test you have requested at the earliest possible date.

- yours very truly

!'/,’-‘
P T:i. Sivley, Vice §§§§T‘f:22.__



